
empowers individuals to be self-
sufficient. Thus, our college is
dedicated to delivering a
comprehensive education to
students from rural areas. I am
delighted to present the college
activities for January 2025 in this
newsletter.

   Dr. B. Chandra Mouli  
Principal
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Women Teachers Day
On January 3rd, 2025, our college celebrated
National Women Teachers’ Day to
commemorate the birth anniversary of Smt.
Savitribai Phule, a trailblazer in women’s
education. Principal Dr. B. Chandra Mouli
delivered a keynote address, emphasizing the
significance of women's rights. The day,
observed as Women’s Education Day, honors
Smt. Phule’s pioneering contributions to
education. Smt. K. Savithri from the
Department of History reflected on her
enduring legacy, which continues to inspire
women educators. The event saw active
participation from both male and female
staff, reinforcing the transformative power of
education in achieving gender equality and
empowering women.

New Year Greetings
to the Principal
On the occasion of New Year's Day, the
Staff Club, along with all staff
members, extended grand greetings to
Principal Dr. B. Chandra Mouli. In his
address, the Principal wished everyone
a year filled with innovative activities
and joyful moments for the college. Sri
V. Veeriah, President of the Staff Club,
expressed that the staff looks forward
to continuing their dedicated service to
the institution. Dr. S. Vasantha Kumar,
Secretary of the Staff Club, conveyed
his wishes for happiness, prosperity,
and good health for all staff members
in the new year.
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IQAC Meeting
The IQAC III Quarter Meeting was held on 04-
01-2025, under the leadership of Principal Dr.
B. Chandra Mouli. Faculty members actively
participated in discussions, reviewing the
Action Taken Report (ATR) from the previous
session and proposing new skill
enhancement and multidisciplinary courses
for UG II and IV semesters. Key topics included
timetable restructuring, industry internships,
institutional partnerships, and evaluation
mechanisms aimed at improving academic
efficiency and student employability. Dr. P.
Sujana presented a detailed review of
quantitative metrics, DVV benchmarking
documentation, and an analysis of the SWOC
report for institutional development. The
session concluded with deliberations on IQAC
best practices, new quality initiatives, and the
action plan for the upcoming quarter.

Open Day Invitation
to GJCs’ Principals
As a part of Admission Drive, Principal
Dr. B. Chandra Mouli, Sri T. Narasimulu,  
Convenor, Admissions Committee
have planned to conduct Open Day
program in our college on 08-01-
2025. To initiate this wonderful
program our Principal Dr. B. Chandra
Mouli visited junior colleges in and
around Puttur and invited them to
attend and send their intermediate
students to our college, there by they
can have birds eye view on the Labs,  
infrastructure and other facilities of
the college.
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Open Day
The IQAC and Academic Cell of
Government Degree College, Puttur,
organized an Open Day on 08-01-2025 to
enhance admissions for the academic
year 2025-26. All the Science
Departments actively engaged with
feeding Junior College students,
showcasing academic programs,
laboratories, and career opportunities. As
part of the event, the college Principal, Dr.
B. Chandra Mouli, felicitated Principals of
Junior Colleges  in recognition of their
contributions to education. The initiative
aimed to create awareness among
prospective students and strengthen
academic collaborations.

Internal Academic
Audit
Internal Academic Audit is held on 07-
01-2025. All the departments have
geared up to update NAAC records. Dr.
P. Sujana, IQAC Coordinator guided all
the Lecturers throughout in preparing
Dept Records in NAAC format. Internal
Academic Audit teams visited all the
departments and completed the
evaluation process. The process aimed
to identify strengths, areas for
improvement, and best practices for
continuous enhancement. The audit
findings will contribute to strategic
planning, accreditation processes, and
overall institutional development.
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Principal as Chief Guest 
A Two- day National Seminar on  
"Mahabharatam - Sastra Vignanam" was
organised  by the Department of Telugu,
Govt. Degree College, Pakala on 8th & 9th
January 2025. Our College  Principal Dr. B.
Chandra Mouli attended the seminar as
Chief Guest and delivered  a speech on the
valedictory  day. In his insightful address, he
emphasized the timeless relevance of the
Mahabharatam and its contributions to
Indian knowledge systems. He applauded
the efforts of the Department of Telugu for
organizing such an enriching academic
forum and encouraged students and
scholars to delve deeper into the study of
classical literature through the lens of
modern scientific interpretation.

Mehandi and Rangoli
Competitions
In vew of Sankranti Sambaralu WEC
has organized Mehandi & Rangoli
Competitions on 9th  & 10th January
2025. To enhance the creativity and
imagination in the field of art,  students
were encouraged to prove their talent
in creating Mehandi designs. To boost
their confidence in the art, women staff
extended their warm support to them.
Organizing Rangoli Competitions
helped students to remain in close
touch with their culture. These
Competitions motivated the students
to outshine in their creative skills.
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Dr. Kanderi Sridevi, Convener WEC along
with all the staff members organised
Sankranthi Sambaralu and encouraged
students to expose their interests and
talents in their endeavors. Dr. P. Sujana,
IQAC Coordinator motivated girl students to
inculcate tradition and culture in their life
style. To promote cultural and religious
importance among students the
programme was held with great fervour
promoting students to be a part of our rich
cultural heritage. Students enjoyed
throughout the program in participating
kolatam dance, bhogi mantalu etc, as it is
the celebrating movement to all staff and
students.

Sankranthi
Sambaralu
In view of Makara Sankranthi festival,
Principal, Staff and Students of GDC
Puttur grandly celebrated Sankranthi
Sambaralu in the college premises on
10-01-2025. Women Empowerment Cell
has organized this mega program with
great pomp and show. The staff and
students dressed in their traditional
look, beautifully decorated the
premises with colourful Rangoli. The
initiative of Sankranthi Sambaralu is
taken by the Principal Dr. B. Chandra
Mouli who boosted the morale of
students by actively taking part in the
celebrations.
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Alumni Meeting
An Alumni Meet of batch 2004 - 2007
was hosted in the college  on 12-01-
2025 to foster a sense of community
and to reconnect with the old students  
and  Faculty. Dr. R. Rajendra Naidu, Rtd.
Principal of the college  graced the
event. Alumni while share their
experiences  thanked the college  for
contributing  to their development  and
felicitated  the faculty. Sri. A. Nageswara  
Rao, Lecturer  in Political Science, Dr. T.
Raghuraman, Lecturer  in Physics  and
other staff and students  were present.

National Youth Day
On the occasion  of birth  
anniversary  of  Swami  
Vivekananda, National  Youth Day
was celebrated  in the college on
12-01-2025. Speaking on the
occasion  In - Charge  Principal  
Sri. A. Nageswara Rao said that
Swami Vivekananda's  thoughts
give right direction  and
inspiration  to the Youth. Dr. T.
Raghuraman, Lecturer  in Physics
and other staff and students  
attended the program.
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Online Coaching for PG
and Competitive Exams
The Department of Botany, in collaboration
with the IQAC, has initiated online
coaching for PG entrance and other
competitive exams on 22-01-2025 at
Government Degree College, Puttur. The
session was offered for all final year
students, focusing on exam strategies,
subject-specific guidance, and career
prospects. Expert faculty provided insights
into key topics, preparation techniques,
and time management for aspirants. This
initiative aimed to equip students with
essential skills and knowledge to excel in
higher education and competitive
examinations.

Job Mela
he Andhra Pradesh State Skill
Development Corporation (APSSDC),
Society for Employment Generation
and Enterprise Development in
Andhra Pradesh (SEEDAP), and the
District Rural Development Agency
(DRDA) collaboratively organized a
Job Mela on 20th January. Principal
Dr. B. Chandra Mouli said that Tech
Mahindra, Apollo  Pharmacy and
Dixon companies' representatives  
took part in the Mela and offered
offer letters to 31 selected candidates
out of 94  who attended  the
interviews.
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Republic Day - Quiz
Competition
On the occasion  of Republic Day
Celebrations, 2025, the Dept. of Political  
Science  and Cultural  Committee
conducted a quiz competition on the
themes "War Heroes  of India ", "75 years
of Indian Constitution" and "Cultural  
Heritage  & Tradition of India" on 24th
Jan, 2025 with an aim to create patriotic
feeling among the students. The
students  participated in the
competition  with much enthusiasm.

Admission Drive
An Admission Drive was actively
organized by the dedicated faculty on
the 24th and 30th of January, 2025,
with the primary objective of
promoting higher education and
encouraging student enrollment for the
upcoming academic year. To ensure
the success of the initiative, two
dynamic teams were formed,
comprising members of the Admission
Committee along with enthusiastic
faculty members. During their visits, the
faculty members distributed
informative pamphlets detailing the
various undergraduate programs
offered by the college.
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National Voters Day
The Dept. of Political  Science  organised  
National Voters Day  on 25-01-2025.
Addressing  the gathering  Principal Dr.
B. Chandra Mouli explained  the
importance  of voting. Chief Guest  of
the program  Sri. G. C. Venkateswarlu ,
Tahsildar, Puttur Mandal  stressed    the
students' role in nation building. Various  
competitions  like  Essay  Writing,
Painting, Quiz etc were conducted  for
the students  on this occasion. All the
staff and students attended the
program.

National Girl Child
Day
In view of National Girl Child Day WEC,
staff and students of Government
Degree College Puttur conducted the
program in the college premises on
24-01-2025. Dr. Kanderi Sridevi,
Convener, WEC conducted the
program to create awareness on the
importance of girl child and her equal
opportunities. Dr. A. Devaki, Lecturer-In
charge, Dept. of Commerce
enlightened students on women's
education and women in politics. Dr. V.
Vasavi, Lecturer in Commerce
addressed students on women
trafficking and POSCO act. 
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Career Guidance
Program
An Awareness Programme  on Career  
Options  was organised  by the  Career  
Guidance  and Counselling  Cell on 28-01-
2025. While addressing  the students  
Principal  Dr. B. Chandra Mouli  said that
these programs  can help students identify  
their strengths, interests and explore  
different  career options. Dr. Paidi  Ankaiah,
Chairperson of Way Foundation, Tirupati  
and Mr. Ratna Kishore, a representative  
from Junior Chamber of Commerce,
Tirupati  motivated the students  and
provided necessary  information  about
various  competitive exams and strategies  
to successfully  crack them.

Republic Day
To commemorate the constitution of
India came into being our college
celebrated the 76th Republic Day on
26-01-2025. A good number of
students, NCC cadets as well as staff
participated in the programme. The
National flag was hoisted by our
Principal Dr. B. Chandra Mouli. Later
Principal addressed students on how
Republic Day is important to the
younger generation. Sri A. Nageswara
Rao, Lecturer in Political Science gave a
brief speech about the Indian
Constitution as well as the history of
Republic Day. The programme
concluded with National anthem.
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Congratulations to NCC
Students
Its a happy and proud moment to share
that our college students Seshadri,
Samuga, Lavanya of B. Com. participated
in Republic Day parade held at Indira
Maidanam, Vijayawada. To celebrate this
proud moment our Principal Dr. B. Chandra
Mouli felicitated the NCC cadets in a grand
manner. In this program, Vice principals Dr.
koteswariah, Sri V. Veeriah, Dr. P. Sujana
IQAC Coordinator, Dr A. Devaki Lecturer In-
charge Dept. of Commerce, Dr. M.
srinivasulu, NCC officer participated.

Formal meeting with
MLA, Nagari
In a formal meeting with Sri Gali Bhanu
Prakash, Honorable MLA, Nagari
Constituency, our Principal Dr B.
Chandra Mouli represented on behalf
of the institution to facilitate and
maximize the various aspects to
ensure the Welfare of students. Sri Gali
Bhanu Prakash unveiled the admission
drive brochure along with IQAC
Coordinator Dr. P. Sujana Dr. T.
Narasimhulu Admisiion Drive Incharge,
Dr. Manyam Narasimhulu Dr. M.
Srinivasulu.
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